
2024 Town of Eau Galle 

5/13/24 Town Board Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman Donald Hartung on Monday, May 13th, 

2024, at Town Hall, Eau Galle, WI. 

 

Chairman Donald Hartung called for roll call; present were Chairman Donald Hartung, 1st Supervisor 

Bill Hartung, 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin, Treasurer Valerie Baskin, & Clerk Martha Hartung. In 

attendance was Terry Wayne, Dick Fritz, Dave Wolf, & Carole Jean Baier. Chairman Donald Hartung 

lead us in Pledge of Allegiance.  

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept minutes from the 4/8/24 meeting and 

second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC  

 

Treasurer Valerie Baskin gave treasurer report with an ending balance of $403,127.26. (.01 corrected 

per Treasurer V Baskin) A motion by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept treasurer’s report & second 

by Chairman Donald Hartung. MC. Deposit was made of $131,849.50 for sales of old town shop & salt 

shed from Buhlman Grandchildren Trust. We will get a refund of $427.50 for tax Stamp recording as 

Town of Eau Galle is tax-exempt. 

 

Vouchers were presented for approval. A motion by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept vouchers 

presented & second by 2nd Chairman Audrey Martin. MC.  

 

Public Comments: Concerns were brought up about different roads in town. Dave Wolf made mention 

of concrete missing on Bridge off Cty Rd C crossing to 220th. No sweeping of streets.  

 

Chairman Donald Hartung discussed blacktopping parking lot. It was decided to get bids at this time. 

We will get ad in paper next week and run for 2 weeks. 

 

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve four bridge inspections with Dunn 

County which cost $480.00/per bridge. and second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC  

 

Chairman Donald Hartung tabled bridge sealing with Farhner until bridge inspections completed. 

Farhner estimate currently is $38,703.72 for 3 bridges that need sealing which are located by Roger 

Baire, Tom Hartung’s and Ted Weinzirls. 

 

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve pulverizing with Dunn County for 130th 

Ave for $4,300.12 and second by 2nd Chairman Donald Hartung. MC  

 

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve 2025 budget of $292,355.00 for Durand 

Rural Fire Department and second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC  

 

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to approve the purchase of JD 2016 x750 690H 

lawn mower for $7,499.00 and second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC  

 

Clerks report: 
1. Weber inspection report – inspection completed- Poeschel, Pittman, & Baier  



2. Permits issued:  

• Building – Chad & Lori Poeschel – new home 

• Building – Joe & Hayley Baier – new home 

• Building – Jason & Valerie Pittman – new home 

• Building - Ethel Pastarr – stairs to lake 

3. Hall rents collected - none.  

4. Clerk, Martha Hartung attended the WMCA district meeting in Rice Lake on 5/10/24. 

 

Road Work – Terry is working on 130th Ave so far, he has hauled 3,000 tons of crushed rock. The new 

tractor & mowers are in Durand at Tractor Central just waiting for the setup to be done. 

 

Next meeting is set for Monday, June 10th, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at new Town Hall/Shop at N267 County 

Rd Z, Arkansaw, WI.  
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:31 p.m. 

 

     Martha Hartung, Clerk 
  

 


